Announcements and Reminders
January 2022

FOR CONGREGATIONS

1. Involving Younger Ones in Maintaining Kingdom Halls: Organized to Do Jehovah’s
Will states: “All in the congregation consider it a privilege to support the Kingdom Hall finan-
cially and to volunteer their services in keeping it clean and well-maintained.” Keeping the
Kingdom Hall in good condition brings praise to Jehovah. Additionally, working together on
the upkeep of the Kingdom Hall is an excellent way to involve our young ones, to teach them
to show appreciation for this privilege, and to teach them practical skills. Parents, could you
volunteer to care for maintenance tasks along with your children? Even if you do not feel
qualified, the brothers may be able to train you and your children together. If you and your
children are interested in doing more to care for the Kingdom Hall, please inform the mainte-
nance coordinator or the coordinator of the body of elders. Involving your young ones in this
way will likely maintain their enthusiasm for theocratic activities and help to orient them to-
ward “fine works” as they reach adulthood.—Titus 3:8.

2. Pilot Program to Resume In-Person Meetings at Kingdom Halls: Based on the results
thus far, the Governing Body has approved expanding the pilot program to resume some in-
person congregation meetings. All aspects of this program will be carried out in harmony
with local government regulations. If your congregation is invited to participate, the branch
office will provide the body of elders with information on how to proceed. However, in gen-
eral, the suspension of in-person organizational activities continues to remain in place until
at least March 1, 2022. Please pray for Jehovah’s continued guidance and blessing on these
arrangements.—Prov. 14:16.
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